
June 9, 2020 
  

This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, June 9, 2020 

at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 

On call of the roll:  David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and William Croto. 

Also present were Jackson St. Myer, Keely Gibson, Maureen Sharp, Travis Harris, and Robert 

Shaffer. 

Trash Bids were submitted from Clinton County Disposal and Republic Services. 

Clinton County Disposal – 

Contract includes Spring Clean-Up Day and town dumpsters and trash cans per bid. 

 Household Rate-$10.00/8 bag limit per week 

 Recycle-$2.25/2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month 

Republic Services –   

Contractor provided one 96 gallon cart for trash and one 96 gallon for recycle.  

Contract also includes a Spring Clean-up Day w/5 item limit and town dumpsters per 

bid.   

 Household Rate (2021)-$13.95 

 Household Rate (2022)-$14.44 

 Additional Refuse Cart Rental $5.00 per month billed directly to resident. 

After consideration of both bids, William Croto made a motion to accept the bid from Clinton 

County Disposal, seconded by Jack Fingerle, and passed by Council. 

Maureen Sharp appeared before the Council concerning the concrete sidewalk approach from 

the street to the sidewalk on the east side of her home on N. Gaddis St.  Due to the resurfacing of the 

street, a portion of the approach was taken out and not replaced.  After discussion, Jack Fingerle 

made a motion to approve making repairs to the approach, seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by 

Council.   

 Jackson St. Myer appeared before the Council to obtain signatures for required paperwork that 

needs to be submitted to the Boy Scout Council to proceed with the construction of a gaga pit at the 

Town Park.  The approximate cost of the project is $1100.00.  If his paperwork for the project is 

approved, he will begin soliciting funds.  Bill Croto made a motion to allow Jackson to proceed with 

submitting the paperwork for the project, seconded by Jack Fingerle, and passed by Council.  

 Travis Harris advised the Council he would like to bring Bill Amsler on as a reserve deputy.  

Jack Fingerle made a motion to approve adding Bill Amsler to the reserve deputy roster, seconded by 

Bill Croto, and passed by Council.  He also requested purchasing backup firearms from the Firearm 

Training Fund for approximately $1200.00.  Jack Fingerle made a motion to approve the purchase, 

seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by Council. 

 The rear end of the police golf cart has failed.  After discussion, it was decided not to make 

repairs at this time. 

 Repairs were approved for the Wastewater fence that had to be removed to repair a valve, the 

sewer jet cable replacement and tune-up, and the curb repair and septic rock at Dallas Meador’s will 

cost approximately $2300.00 for the curb and $400.00 for the rock.  Additional weed spray and 

supplies were approved for purchase.  There is a battery issue with the gray golf cart that needs to be 

addressed.  Approval was given to purchase mulch for the park at an approximate cost of $2700.00. 

Voucher Register was approved and signed.  

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned to 

Tuesday, July 14, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 
 

     _______________________________ 

     David Severt, President of the Council 

Attest:________________________ 

 Patricia McIlrath 

 Clerk Treasurer 

 Rossville, IN  46065 


